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8th December, 2023 

2023 Calendar 

Term 4 

Sunday 10th December Eaglehawk Christmas Carols 7-9pm 

Monday 11th December 2pm School Council 

Tuesday 12th December Statewide Orientation Day 9am – 12.30pm 

Thursday 14th December Grade 6 graduation 

Friday 15th December Whole school pupil free day – math planning 

Monday 18th December Whole school concert 

Wednesday 20th December 1.30pm finish last day of term 

2024 Calendar 

Term 1 

Monday 29th January Teachers Start - Curriculum Day – reading fo-

cus 

Tuesday 30th January Grades 1-6 students start. 

Prep Assessment Day 

Wednesday 31st January Prep Assessment Day 

Thursday 1st February Prep first day of school 

Monday 4th March Curriculum Day – student voice 

Monday 11th March Labour Day 

Thursday 28th March 2.30pm finish last day of term 1 

Monday 15th April First day of term 2 



 

Booklists 
Booklists have gone out today. You can pay directly online. If you have any questions please contact the office. 

  

Friday 15th December – no students required 

Just a reminder next Friday is a pupil free day! 

 

Swimming 
We have completed our whole school swimming program. Well done to all the students for participating and 
learning new swimming and safety skills. Thanks to all the families who helped have their children ready each 
day. 

 

Transition – step up day 
Next Tuesday 12th December, our grade 6 students will spend time at their new secondary school. We know 
they will have a great time and meet lots of new friends. 

The rest of our students will step up into their new team to meet some of the people that will be in their class 
in 2024. We also welcome our 2024 preps for the morning. 

Our class structures next year will be: 

2x prep/1 

1/2 and 2 

2x 3/4 

2x 5/6 

Staffing 
At the end of 2023 we wish the following staff all the very best for their new adventures. Both Ellie and Tayla 
will be on family leave (Tayla will be back mid February 2024). We cant wait to meet their baby girls! Jess will 
spend next year in Geelong. We would like to thank Josh in his role as Physical Education for the past 2 years. 
Congratulations to our education support staff Jackson and Georgia who have  
completed their teaching courses and will next year be working in schools as classroom teachers. 

In 2024 we welcome Jack B, Jack S, Jen and Amy to our teaching team and Kaitlyn as educational  
support.  

Library Books 
Can all students please return library books by the end of this week Friday 8th December so the library can 
stock take and sort ready for 2024.  

Christmas Raffles 
Classrooms are looking forward to receiving donations for the following – beauty, toys, Summer Fun, Craft, sta-
tionary, games and sports can be taken to the classrooms or left at the office.  

There are seven exciting prize hampers to be won. 
$1 per ticket ($12 for the book) or 6 tickets for $5 ($10 for the book).  
More tickets available from the office. 
The Raffle will be drawn on Tuesday the 13th of December. There are 2 tickets per page, 12 tickets to sell.  
Return tickets and money to the office by Monday 12th of December. 
Merry Christmas and good Luck!  

HAMPERS  
14 lucky families will be drawn from a hat to receive a Christmas Hamper that has been kindly donated to the 
school.  We will contact you on Wednesday to know if you are a lucky family! 

 

Visits to classroom 
Thanks to all the people who came to visit their child’s classroom and vote on our school values.  
Our students were very excited to share their work.  



 

Christmas Carols 

Eaglehawk Christmas Carols are on this Sunday. 

6-7pm free bbq 

7-9pm carols (Eaglehawk Primary choir will be per-
forming 

8.30pm Santa 

Eaglehawk Primary school Choir will be performing at 
approximately 8pm. Performers can wear casual 
clothing with a touch of Christmas. 



  



From the Classroom 

Prep with Monique and Sophie 

This week in the Prep room, students have been reading letters. Students have discussed the purpose of a  
letter and its features such as a greeting, an address and a date. Students read a special letter that an elf from 
Santa’s workshop had written to them. In writing, students have been writing letters. Students wrote a letter to 
Santa and to their grade one teacher. In maths, students have continued to learn about data. Students had to 
design their own toy and then create a yes or no question about their toy. Students went around the room and 
asked their peers their questions and collected data using a tally table. Students have enjoyed their last week 
of swimming, becoming more confident in the water with even some prep students going into the big pool. 

 

4/5/6 with Nick and Tayla 

This week in reading and writing, we have continued looking at poems and have had a strong focus on  
limericks! We found out that they are short poems that are funny and have a rhyming pattern of AABBA. When 
writing our own limericks, we had to make sure that the syllable counts were correct on each line.  

We were lucky enough to show off our published poems and other great writing on Wednesday afternoon! A 
big thank you to the parents and special people who came into the classroom! We really enjoyed having you in!  

In maths, we worked hard becoming the ‘teachers’ and creating BODMAS homework sheets! We had to come 
up with the equations, as well as solve them and create an answer guide. We had lots of fun doing this!  

4/5 Tayla also put another piece on the eagle! Well done team!  

 

 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

ART with Sharon 

 

The students have been busy creating a variety of art works over 
the term. I’ve tried to display as many of their wonderful efforts as 
possible in and around the art room. If you have the time to pop in 
and have a look, next week on Tuesday the 12th through to Thurs-
day the 14th, the art room will be open after school until 3.30pm 



 

Poetry Party Grade 1/2 with Amber and Ellie 
Thank you so much to the families and carers who came for our poetry party! The kids loved sharing their work 
with you and having some time to show off their poetry ready and writing skill! 



 



 

 

  

Student of the Week  

Class Student of the Week Attendance 
Award 

Prep Monique &  
Sophie 

Learning Award - Ava H- for her awesome letter writing. Ava wrote a 
lovely neat letter to her grade one teacher, including things she likes and 
doesn’t like. Well done Ava.  

Charlotte. B  

Grade 1/2 Ellie Value: Immy CS -  Learning award for her brilliant effort in the class. Im-
my listens carefully and puts her hand up to answer questions, giving all 
activities 100%. Keep up the great work!!  

Samar S  

Grade 3/4 Stacee Learning: Brailea B for writing some amazing Haiku and Diamante Poems. 
Well done Brailea! 

Darcy B 

Grade 4/5 Tayla Caring award- Evan Mc- for looking out for the preppies whilst travelling 
to and from the pool. Evan always makes sure the preps has a buddy and 
if he sees someone is alone he invites them to join him! Keep up the 
good work Evan!  

Indy R  

Grade 5/6 Nick Learning  

Sway M: for never giving up during tough challenges and giving her best 
efforts.  

 

Community: 
 Hser Ner Moo K for being a role model for other students and repeating 
the school with pride at swimming.  

Eh K Lu Shee  

Sienna  


